MINUTES OF THE SERVICE-LEARNING SUBCOMMITTEE

CALIFORNIA STATE UNIVERSITY, FRESNO

5200 N. Barton Ave, M/S ML34

Fresno, California 93740-8027

Office of the Academic Senate





Ext. 2743

December 11, 2015
Present:
L. Toste, M. Jendian, S. Hart, B. Singh, B. Hays, C. Lopez, C. Fiorentino
Absent: 
R. Toro, B. Boone, V. Luo, L. Davis, Z. Bagdasarov, D. Nef
Rosa Toro called the meeting to order at 1:40pm.

1. The agenda for the meeting was approved.

2. The minutes from the November 20, 2015 meeting were approved.

3. Chris shared with the committee the working group’s 5-year review of CHEM 165SH.  There was a discussion regarding whether or not the course was a practicum or a service-learning course.  It was agreed that, based on academic material covered and the balance between service and learning, the course was an SL course.  It was MSC to approve the course, provided minor changes were made.  Chris will communicate those changes and work with the instructor to verify changes have been made.
4. The committee discussed the various working groups’ evaluation of the following new course proposals:  SOC 183S, 184S, 186S and 187S.  Working group findings on all four courses were fairly consistent, with all agreeing the courses were an excellent fit for service-learning and that the syllabi were all generally very strong.  The working groups recommended that changes be requested related to how/when the SL component was introduced in each course, how service hours are verified, and in some cases, how “service-learning” is articulated in the syllabi and how the syllabi inform students about reflection activities.  It was MSC to approve all courses, provided these changes were made.  Chris will work with Matt on this process and review of revised documents.
5. The committee tabled the discussion about the campus definition of service-learning.
6. Vivien Luo will be on sabbatical during the spring semester.  Chris will contact Dean Nunna regarding a temporary replacement for Vivien.

Spring 2016 meetings will be held on Fridays, from 1:30 – 2:30, in Thomas Building, Room 117. Please contact Chris if you have a major conflict with the following proposed dates:
February 5th

March 4th

April 1st

May 6th
The meeting was adjourned at 2:35pm.

Minutes respectfully submitted by Chris Fiorentino, December 11, 2015.
